
         M.D., Associate Professor of Neurology at Rafsanjan University of Medical Sciences, 
Iran. My proposed endeavor is to characterize and identify natural herbal remedies to create 
effec1ve treatments for mul1ple sclerosis (MS) in order to ease symptoms of MS patients with 
minimal side effects. To progress this endeavor, I will utilize my extensive experience with 
advanced microscopy techniques, chemical composition, extraction, and separation techniques, 
such as High-Performance Liquid Chromatography; and new responsible receptors and 
inflammatory cascade. My work will continue to be circulated in the field through my peer-
reviewed publications in journals and conference proceedings. 

 I am going to pursue a position as a Neuro-immunology research scholar in the United 
States under the supervision of Professor Abdolmohamad Rostami at Thomas Jefferson 
University, Philadelphia. My planned research topics include combination of routine therapeutic 
options with alternative and other novel treatments, especially for multiple sclerosis patients. I 
have discovered a new effective herbal treatment (Achilla Millefolium extract) without side 
effects for multiple sclerosis disease in animals, as well as in human beings thereafter. This led to 
a patent for that product which has been resulted to its industrialization in our knowledge-based 
company for future marketing. The skillset I used in my research was unique because I have had 
cooperation with basic science groups such as physiology, pharmacology, biochemistry, and 
neuroscience, particularly in complementary medicine and neuroprotective measures.  

 I have also performed studies in other fields of neurology such as vascular neurology, 
traumatic brain injury, neurodegenerative disorders, and neuro-infectious disorders. Based on my 
experience in the field, I am confident I can attain this or a very similar position related to my 
proposed endeavor in the United States. 

Profile  

Ranked in the first ”1%” among about 500,000 applicants, National Iran-wide University 
Entrance Exam, Iran, 1996. Medical Doctor (MD), Iran University of Medical Sciences, Tehran, 
Iran, 2004 with Thesis scoring  19.75 out of 20. Neurology Specialty (board-certified), Mashhad 
university of Medical Sciences, Iran, 2011 with Thesis scoring 19 out of 20. Dean of the 
neurology department of our university hospital, Rafsanjan, Iran, 2012-2017 and of Development 
Clinical Research Center, medical university of Rafsanjan, Iran, 2012-2016. Member of World 
Stroke Organization (WSO), 2018- present.  Board member of Non-Communicable Diseases 
Research Center jnvolving a prospective follow-up of more than 10,000 recruited people and a 
division of Persian Megacohort with more than a few hundred thousand recruited people in 10 
provinces, Iran) 2018-present. The only board clinical member of Physiology-Pharmacology 
Research Center, Medical University of Rafsanjan, Iran, 2015-present. Collaborator of the 
Global Burden of Diseases Injuries and Risk Factors Study (GBD), implemented by IHME 
(Institute for Health Metrics and Evaluation). 2018-present. Assistant coordinator for SITS 
international stroke registry program, as well as a national registry of Cerebral Venous sinus 
Thrombosis (CVT) patients.Board member of Rafsanjan  multiple sclerosis society and multiple 
sclerosis registry team 



A 6-month course of cerebral angiography under supervison of Afshin Borhani Haqiqi 
(neurointerventionist and vascular neurology fellow from USA), University of Shiraz, Iran, 
September 2015-March 2016, with certification, and performing several diagnostic cerebral 
angiographies individually (and a few cases of carotid angioplasty, intra-arterial tPA injection for 
strokes and CCB injection for vasospasm after SAH) since then. 

• Attending in several workshops and short courses on different fields such as: 
neurosonology, MRI physics and applications in neuroimaging, computer sciences and 
applications, animal studies, preclinical studies. Peer reviewer of several national and 
international quality journals.  More than 25 presentations and posters in various congresses, 
seminars, in the fields of vascular neurology and stroke, multiple sclerosis, and 
neurodegenerative disorders; 


